From 10th to 11th April 2014 the XV edition of the Governing Board Meeting of TETHYS Network took place at the University of Palermo. 65 universities from 16 Countries in the Mediterranean area belong to the Network.
After the opening welcome, made by professor Roberto Lagalla,  Rector of the University of Palermo, and by professor Pierre Fuentes, Network president, the proceedings of the conference had started and were coordinated by professor Pasquale Assennato, in charge as rector delegate for the International Relations of the University of Palermo, and professor Michel Kasbarian, honorary president of the Network, who were the moderators. 
The first day main topics were: the evaluation of the activities of the Network; new cooperation proposals for the 2014-2016 period; the presentation of new partners, who recently joined the Network; in the end, the proposals for the organization of next Governing Board Meeting, in 2015, that is taking place in Jordan, were put forward. Within the second day of proceedings, two Round Tables took place. The first one was focused on the Internationalization of degrees and International mobilities; the second one was focused on the Governance of Universities. It took place also the presentation of European programmes 2014-2020, Horizon 2020, and Erasmus +.
This event has been an important moment of meeting and exchanges among the participants, in order to intensify the international cooperation relationships in the field of Higher Education and Research within the Mediterranean area Universities.
